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     Friday 27th March 2020 
 Dear Mums, Dads, Carers, staff, governors, friends & colleagues  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 
I hope that you are all keeping safe and well. 
 
The following came through on my daily briefing from the headteachers union at the start of this week: 
As Vladimir Lenin said, " There are decades where nothing happens, and there are weeks where 
decades happen." 
 

This is one of those weeks. 
 

I'm sure that you too, were moved by the scenes last night of millions of people standing together to show 
our appreciation for all those who work in the NHS and frontline services. We are seeing something now 
which we have never seen - the need to help each other- to show solidarity and compassion for one 
another. 
It is a challenging time we are living in, and I want to reassure you that we are here as a school 
community to help and support you in any way we can. 
 
On our school website there is a page dedicated for all information relating to the Coronavirus and school 
closure updates in order to try and ensure that you have access to everything in one place. We will 
continue to add to it in the coming weeks too. 
 
Class teachers are making weekly phone calls to each and every child. I have heard from many members 
of staff that your children are responding well to their new way of learning, and I want to thank you for all 
you are doing to support them in this. 
 
I also realise that there may be times when learning will be difficult and we will respond and support to 
help keep the children on track with their learning. 
We are looking to recognise student effort and achievement whilst working remotely. 
 
If you have a good news story for the newsletter please email admin@rathfern.lewisham.sch.uk 
 
Currently, you can access learning and other materials on the school website: 
http://www.rathfern.lewisham.sch.uk 
Click on Remote Learning and Year group pages to find updates. 
We will be uploading Easter home learning next Friday 3rd April - please look out for this. 
We are working on a more suitable virtual learning platform (Google Classroom) that we intend to launch 
in time for the start of the Summer term (17th/20th April). We aim to better support you and your child 
whilst they learn from home. We will release details of this in the next few weeks. 
If you have not yet received a home learning pack then please email admin@rathfern.lewisham.sch.uk. 
In a week which has had such an enormous impact on all our lives, our thoughts are for those affected by 
this pandemic, our frontline staff and our Rathfern family. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Mrs N Maharasingam 
Head Teacher 
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